
MASS TIMES 
Saturday 6:00 pm 
Sunday   11:00 am 
Sunday   1:00 pm (Vietnamese) 
Weekday:  12:10 pm (Tues  to Fri) 

CONFESSION 
Friday 11:30 to Noon or by appointment 

SACRAMENTS OF INITIATION:  BAPTISM,  

FIRST COMMUNION & CONFIRMATION: 
Contact Barb Shenton: barbshenton@ics.rcdvictoria.org 

HOSPITAL VISITS - RJH/VGH    
Hospital Emergencies:  250-889-3761  / 
 Chaplain - Fr. Thomas Chinnappa  
After hours Parish Emergencies ONLY: 250-294-9615 
Other health concerns, non-emergency: call 811 
 
ADORATION: Fridays at 3:00 pm 
24/7  Adoration in our side Chapel;  
Visit the office for an entry code 

FUNERALS:  Contact the Parish Office 

  PARISH STAFF 
  Pastor:  Fr. William Hann   
  Administrative Assistants:          
   Deborah Mackay 
   Brian Zawacki 
   Office: 250-592-7391 
          Email: stpat190@telus.net 
  OFFICE HOURS: 
  Tues - Friday  9:30am-12:00pm & 12:30-3:00pm 
  Custodian:  Dean Riches 

 

MARCH 8, 2020  
2ND SUNDAY OF LENT  

 
   
  The Lenten terrain keeps changing.  Last week, we crossed a desert.  This week, we scale a mountain.         

No one said the journey of faith would be easy.  Is the spiritual path really as challenging as the metaphors would 

make it seem?  The answer isñhopefully.  If weõre doing it right, we ought to be flexing some serious spiritual    

muscle.  Climbing that Lenten mountain with Jesus seems like a lot of hard work.  But what do we encounter at the 

summit of the spiritual mountain?  Something called Transfiguration.  It means we see what was always there, but 

hidden before.  We see truly.  We see as God sees. 

  

  This new vision is given to those who are willing to go there to get it.  It wonõt come to us if we donõt climb 

the mountain.  It wonõt come to those who are spiritually parked and waiting for enlightenment to be handed out 

the drive-thru window like a happy meal.  Eucharist does not come in fast food varieties.  Eucharist is slow food.      

It takes a lifetime of remaining steadfast on this journey to absorb it completely.  But if we want a preview of coming 

attractions, if we want to know where this life is leading us, if we want what the disciples got on top of the      

mountain, we can have our glimpse of Transfiguration.  It is a sustaining vision that can lend us courage in our most 

difficult hours.  It is a privileged view that can teach us what no preacher can say better. 

  

  The Transfiguration reveals the God in the flesh, and the glory in the humility.  Transfiguration reminds us that 

Christ is hidden in surprising places, and that is why we fast, pray, and give alms.  Christ is hiding right now in the 

poor ones.  If we want to see Him there, we have to take this path and climb this mountain.  Where have you borne 

the òhardshipsó for the sake of the gospel Saint Paul writes of in Romans?  What were or are they?  How does God 

strengthen you in the face of difficulties?  Abraham sets forth into the unknown with nothing but Godõs promise. 

When have you found yourself in a similar situation?  How has God led you, and how have you answered Godõs call? 

In the story of the Transfiguration, Saint Peter is in such awe and rapture that he does not want to leave.  Where 

have you encountered such moments on the mountaintop, experiences of God so intense and satisfying you could 
have felt them forever? 

   
Keep climbing!  

    

     Father William 

  



Quotes to Ponder:  

To heal divisions, to relieve the oppressõd, In virtue rich; in blessing others, blessõd. 

  -The Odyssey 

A promise is a cloud; fulfillment is rain. 

  -Arab proverb 

HAVE YOUR SAY: Mark your calendars upcoming survey at St. Patrickõs over two 

weekends: Feb 29/March 1 and March 7/8.  The Parish Council will consult you with a      

survey at Mass.  The input gathered will assist us in developing direction for our parish,      

as people of God and Missionary Disciples for the next 7 years. 

COME JOIN US! Starting March 4th, every Wednesday at 11:30 am in the Adoration 

Chapel (not the Church) we will pray the Liturgy of the Hours morning prayer. The Liturgy 

of the Hours is the prayer of the Church and everyone is invited to join in and learn it. This 

will be an opportunity to grow our praying community starting this Lent.  

FROM OUR SISTER PARISH: Prayer group at Holy Cross! The Prayer Group is: 

Sharing Silent Prayer ð enkindled by Scripture.  Every Friday starting February 14 from         

3 - 4pm.  We will pray together in Silent Prayer, one hour each week in the Mercy Chapel, 

Holy Cross. How to join: sign-up sheet located at both entrances of St Patrickõs Church. 

LENTEN MISSION 2020 WITH BISHOP EMERITUS FRED HENRY: THE WAY 

OF TRUTH AND LIFE. Join Bishop Henry from the Diocese of Calgary who will be at 

Holy Cross and St. Joseph the Worker Parish March 23 - March 25.  There will be a    

morning and evening session. (Morning and evening sessions are the same so you only have 

to attend one). 
March 23, Theme: WHEN ALL IS SAID AND DONE òTHE ONLY TRAGEDY IN LIFE IS NOT TO 

BECOME A SAINT. 9 am at Holy Cross Parish, 7 pm at St. Joseph the Worker Parish. 

March 24 , Theme: KNOWING WHO I AM IN CHRIST (MY ID, TRUE VALUE AND  WORTH).  

9 am at St. Patrickõs Parish, 7 pm at St. Joseph the Worker Parish. 

March 25 , Theme: THEY'LL KNOW WE ARE CHRISTIANS BY OUR LOVE. 7 pm at Sacred Heart 

Parish within our Lenten Reconciliation Service. 

 

SPRING CLEANING TIME ! The CWL Spring Good Used Clothing Sale will be 

held on Friday April 24 and Saturday April 25 from 9:30 am to 2:00 pm .  We are 

now accepting clean, unstained clothing and shoes for women, men and children, as well as, 

household linens would be greatly appreciated.  Donations may be placed in the coat room 

near the Lady of Lourdes Hall on the trolleys.  Proceeds from all sales support our man 

charities and our church needs.   

 

CWL BURSARY ò In Memory of Freda Smithó The bursary will be awarded to a child or 

grandchild of a CWL member in the Diocese of Victoria.                                             

More info: https://cwldov.org/bursaries   Application deadline is April 3, 2020. 

 

DEVELOPMENT AND PEACE: Yesica Patiachi Tayori of the Peruõs Harakbut          

Indigenous community was invited to the Synod of Bishops for the Pan-Amazon Region in        

October 2019.  Development and Peaceõs partner, the Amazonian Centre for Anthropology 

and Practical Application (CAAAP), helps the Indigenous peoples of the Amazon ensure that 

their rights and territories are respected.  On this International Women's Day, let us salute 

the courage of women like Yesica, who bravely lead the defence of the land, water and  

people.  Watch Yesicaõs testimony at devp.org/campaign/yesica.  

 

Pastor: Father William Hann 
Parish Council Chair: Gary Mitchell  
gamitchell77@shaw.ca 
Finance Chairman: Pat OôNeill 
pat@currencywholesale.com, 250-418-0387 

Knights of Columbus: Mike Schultz 

mjschultzkofc@outlook.com, 250-818-6931 

Catholic Womenõs League:                   

Lorrie Van Somer 

lorrie561@icloud.com, 250-595-5981 
 

** Liturgy & Worship: 
Liturgy Committee   
Therese Gerein:  theresegerein@telus.net 
Communion Ministry   

Therese Gerein: theresegerein@telus.net 
Lectors    

Florence Savage:steveflosavage@gmail.com 
Choir Director   

Susan Smedley:  250-208-3834 
Altar Servers 

Maria Weeks:  cleo_cat@telus.net  
Ushers   

Cam Turner:  camturner@shaw.ca  
Greeters 
Rob Dery:  rdery@cisdv.bc.ca 
Gift Bearers 
Evelyn DôCunha:  eadcunha@gmail.com 

Altar Linens  
Gaby Leja: drlamb@shaw.ca 
 
Sacristan    
Serafim Botelho: 250-595-2850 
Joseph Calenda : 250-589-8430 
 
**Youth & Family Ministries: 

Barb Shenton:  250-592-7391 ext. 208 
barbshenton@ics.rcdvictoria.org 
Childrenõs Catechism & Sacramental Prep. 
& Childrenõs Sunday Liturgy  
 
**Parish Prayer & Social Activities: 
Sunday Hospitality   

Jim Pungente:  250-382-3503 
jimpungente@gmail.com 
Hobby Group   

Margaret Hyde: 250-595-6907 
Bridge Group 

Susan Herman: st.clares@icloud.com 
Divine Mercy Devotion  

Delmer Samson: dasamson@telus.net 
Prayer Group    
Mary Weicker: 250-361-7015 
 

**Local & Global Outreach: 
Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults-RCIA 
Margaret Hollands: margarethollands@yahoo.com 

Pastoral Care Outreach   

Pat Mochrie: jmochrie@shaw.ca 
St. Vincent de Paul  
Norman Wale:  250-598-8672 
nwale@telus.net 
Development and Peace  
Morag Mochan: 250-220-0904 
Refugee Sponsorship  

James Murtagh: james_murtagh@telus.net 
250-595-8684 
Responsible Ministry & Safe Environment 

Dennis Smith: 250-889-8060 
St. Clareõs Villa:   

Gary Mitchell: gamitchell77@shaw.ca 
 

 

PARISH CONTACTS:  

 

FROM OUR PARISH:  

Many thanks to Joe Calenda for working on getting quotes 
to paint the exterior  of St Patrickõs Church . Grazie Joe! 

 
        Father William  

https://cwldov.org/bursaries
https://www.devp.org/en/campaign/our-common-home/communities/yesica


 

FROM OUR DIOCESE  

JOB OPPORTUNITY:  The Diocese of Victoria is accepting applications for the 

position of Chaplain for the University of Victoria and Camosun College.  We seek 

a Chaplain who will be committed to helping students grow and flourish within the 

Catholic faith tradition while living and learning in a secular campus environment. 

For more information, please visit www.rcdvictoria.org/employment 

 

HOSPITAL EMERGENCY CALLS:  If you or someone you love is admitted to 

hospital and would like a visit from a Priest or Eucharistic Minister, please call the 

office or call our Hospital Chaplain Father Thomas Chinnappa  250-889-3761   

 

REMEMBER OUR EUCHARISTIC ADORATION CHAPEL is available 24 

hours every day. Please come to the office if you need a code to access the Chapel. 
 

DID YOU KNOW? St. Andrew's Regional High School is the only Catholic high 

school on the Island.  If you are considering having your child attend our school, 

please contact the High School office to arrange for an application and visit:        

250-479-1414.  Our school has gone through a grand renovation and we are      

excited to share our new look, academic program and community with you.  You 

may also find information on our website at www.standrewshigh.ca 

ST. PATRICKõS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

For information on registrations for 2020/2021 

school year, please contact the school: 

Deanne Paulson - Principal 

Angela McLeish - Vice Principal  

St. Patrick's Elementary School  

2368 Trent Street Victoria, BC  V8R 4Z3 

Phone: 250-592-6713 

Fax:     250-592-6717  

Email: sp@cisdv.bc.ca 

www.stpatrickselem.ca  

MASS INTENTIONS 

 

Sat  Mar 7  Clement Gaudet (Int) 
 
Sun Mar 8  +Hugh Greene 
    
Tue Mar 10 Jean Marie Wauthy (Int) 
   
Wed Mar 11   +Remi Jasmin 
    
Thur Mar 12 Jean Marie Wauthy (Int) 
 
Fri Mar 13  Patria & Kevin Lee (Int) 
  
Sat Mar 14    Settlers in NL communities  
  
Sun Mar 15 Edie DiBella (Int) 

FINANCIAL NEWS 

 2020 COLLECTIONS RECEIVED 
 

Thank you for your continued financial                  
support of our Parish 

 

  March 1 Year to Date  

Received $4,538.65 $48,572.85 

Needed $5,432.70 $48,894.30 

Difference -$894.05 -$321.45 

NEXT WEEK IN OUR PARISH:  

Monday Mar 9 
 
St. Patrickõs Parish 
church & office is 
Closed 
 
 
 
7pm   AA Peace 
 
 

Tuesday  Mar 10 
 

10am Exercise Class 
 

12:10pm  Mass 

 

6pm  Toastmasters 

 

7pm  AA Clue 

Wednesday Mar 11 
 
No hobby group 
 
 12:10pm Mass  
 

 

 

7pm  AA Peace 

 

Thursday  Mar 12 

 
10am Exercise Class 
  
12:10pm Mass   
 
1pm  Bridge 

 

7pm  AA Peace 

7:30pm  Choir    

Practice 

Friday Mar 13 
 
11:30am            
Confessions 
12:10pm Mass 
  
12:45pm  Stations 
of the Cross    
following Mass 
 

3pm Divine Mercy  

6pm Wedding    
Rehearsal 
 
 
 

Saturday Mar 14 
 

8:30 Pastoral Care 
Training  
 
9am Table Tennis 
 
2pm Wedding Mass 
Quibilan/Sauler 
 
 
6:00pm  Mass 

Refreshments 
after Mass. 

 

Sunday  Mar 15 
 

9am  Sacramental 
Preparation 
 
11:00am Mass  
Refreshments 
after Mass 
 
1pm  Vietnamese 
Mass 

 

Capital Fund March 1  $1.057.00 

 

FROM OUR PARISH...CONTINUED  

A NOTE FROM PAT OõNEILL, FINANCE COMMITTEE CHAIR:  We are 

happy to report that we have repaid the debt created by the new furnace and roof 

repairs!  A big thank you to all our parishioners who contributed generously to clear 

up this debt.  We continue to gratefully accept donations to our Capital Fund which 

is used for any repairs and maintenance, which are always ongoing.  Our next 

planned project will be to paint the exterior of the church.  Capital fund             

contributions will be shown every week under Financial News starting March 1st. 

 

ST. PATRICKõS PARISH IRISH DINNER Tuesday, March 17th at 5:30 pm  

Join us in the Our Lady of Lourdes Hall for some Irish fun and dinner as we raise 

funds for repairs and painting of our Parish exterior walls.  Tickets are $15.00 per 

person or $50.00 for a family.  Purchase your ticket at the office while they last! 

 

URGENTLY REQUIRED ART ENVIRONMENTAL COORDINATOR :  

Requirements: 2-3 Hours a week (flexible) between Thursday & Saturday, love        

arranging flowers for our Lordõs House, enjoy working with a small group of ladies, 

also attends Liturgy Committee meetings. Four weeks off during Lent and Advent. 

STATIONS OF THE CROSS will be held every Friday in Lent immediately               

following the 12:10 Mass. 

Capital Fund Contributions  

http://www.rcdvictoria.org/employment
http://www.standrewshigh.ca
http://www.stpatrickselem.ca


  

  

  

  

  

  

FAIRFIELD PLAZA 

òSavõer of Solesó 

Phone: 250 595 -2378 
www.218run.com 

3ªÚ Vrzzr]{ 5]||ô« 

http://www.218run.com

